LZ Auxiliary Leadership Link

The Digest of Auxiliary Activity
To: All Auxiliarists

Dated: 13 MARCH 2024

Admissions Auxiliary Personnel Security (PERSEC) is

Not an Authorized Coast Guard Auxiliary Program

Shipmates:

| nderstand that some members of the Auxiliary have been involved in activities under the
program name “Admissions Auxiliary Personnel Security Program” or “PERSEC,” believing that it is
an authorized Auxiliary Program. That program is NOT an authorized Auxiliary activity. Any
member involved in that program must immediately cease and desist participation, taking no
further action of any kind in support of that program. If you were involved in that program and
have any questions, please direct them to Commodore Richard Mihalcik, ANACO-AS
at rmjkmihalcik@sbscglobal.net.

Very respectfully,
Agostino “Gus” Formato, National Commodore

U.S. Coast Guard Auxiliary



